
Principal's Message
Dear RHD Families -

Thank Yous
Thank you to the following parents who helped with Kindness Week: Anhel Somilleda, Jorden Perry,
Socoro Papadakis, Heidi Kijenski, Emily Hasselbauer, Jessica Millington, and Shalynna Crandall.
Counselor Sonda Frudden and Counseling intern Cassandra Goff organized a wonderful week of
activities.



I'd also like to recognize Site Council Co-Chair Heloisa Junquirea for
decorating the lobby with inspiring posters for Black History Month
as well as Administrative Intern/RHD parent Elizabeth Cooper who
helped build all of the new compost bins for our Cafeteria
Sustainability program and also will be volunteering to teach our
Garden Rangers about the current situation with the eradication of
the kelp forests in the Monterey Bay.

PG History Presentation by RHD Parent
The Heritage Society of Pacific Grove presents RHD parent Heather
Lazare, speaking about Pacific Grove in the early 1900s and the
Holman family’s influence on the town. Join us on Sunday February
26th at 2:00 PM at Chautauqua Hall for insights into the book Lazare edited by her husband’s great-
grandfather, W.R. Holman.

Volunteers Needed for Career Day
We need parent volunteers to share their careers with our 5th-grade students. Volunteers are to
contact Mrs. Frudden, at sfrudden@pgusd.org. A meeting will take place in March to inform
volunteers of the details. We are looking for a variety of careers to share with our 5th-grade
students. Your presentation can be about 10 minutes in length. You will have the option of
recording your presentation, presenting via ZOOM while on the job, or in person.

Parent Conference Week
Parent Teacher Conference Week. Kindergarten students have minimum day Monday through
Friday, March 6-10. Students in grades 1st-5th grades only have minimum days Wednesday through
Friday, March 8-10.

Rising Issue with Prime Drinks on Campus
I wanted to provide information to parents about a rising issue on several campuses due to the
popularity of Prime (non-caffeinated) and Prime Energy drinks. This issue has caused some major
issues in Britain, but a few of our students have heard about the social media challenges on Tik

mailto:sfrudden@pgusd.org


Tok. Below is a link for an informative article. Our Nutrition Director will be sharing information
regarding Ed Code and any nutritional concerns next week.
https://www.the-sun.com/health/7246990/nutritionist-verdict-prime-drink-why-child/amp/
The CDC does not recommend energy drinks for children, and I'm only bringing this to your
attention due to the owners of the company being social media influencers and appealing to some
students.

Book Week
See the activities below and urge your child to read for the Read-a-Thon. I'll be sharing one or more
of my favorite books during the flashlight reading in the cafeteria next Friday, March 3rd from 6:30-
7:30 PM.

In Otter Ohana,

Sean Keller, RHD Principal
Google Voice (831) 275-0083
skeller@pgusd.org

Brick Fundraiser Back Online
A huge shout out to Field of Dreams Designs and its owner, Neil MacLaren, for being willing to sell
RHD Bricks for our fundraiser. Please use the QR code below to order a 4x8 or 8x8 brick for our
summer project.

https://www.the-sun.com/health/7246990/nutritionist-verdict-prime-drink-why-child/amp/
mailto:skeller@pgusd.org
https://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters




RHD - Active Student COVID Cases
As of February 23

RHD Upcoming Events
February - African American History Month
https://www.pbs.org/parents/thrive/teaching-your-child-about-black-history-month

https://www.pbs.org/parents/thrive/teaching-your-child-about-black-history-month


Feb. 21-March 3 - Read-A-Thon & Book Week (see message below)
March 2 - PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
March 3 - PTA Flashlight Friday Night, Cafeteria, 6:30-7:30 PM
March 6-10 - Parent Teacher Conferences, Minimum Days (Kinder M-F, 1st-5th, W,TH,F only)
March 14 - Cocoa with Keller, 6:30 PM
March 19 - PG PRIDE Taste of PG, Spanish Bay, 4:00 - 7:00 PM
March 22 - PTA Dine Out, Chipotle at Del Monte Center, 4:00 -8:00 PM
March 22 - PGUSD Virtual TK/K Parent Meeting, 6:00-7:00 PM (see flyer below)
https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/83838937165 Meeting ID: 838 3893 7165

Read-A-Thon and Book Week February 21-March 3
We have a very special reading focused series of events coming
up after February break.

Starting Tuesday, February 21, RHD students will be able to log on to our online Read-A-Thon site
and start logging reading minutes. Our goal is to log at least 110,000 total reading minutes across
at least 210 RHD students, and raise some money for the wonderful community events, classroom
supplies, special assemblies and other items that the PTA funds (note: students do not have to
collect donations to participate, log minutes and help us meet our school goal).

Mark your calendars for fun book-related events and keep an eye out for additional details from
your teachers and the PTA.

TUESDAY (2/21)-FRIDAY (3/3) Read-A-Thon! Log your student’s minutes read online each day;
share with friends and family for pledges to encourage your student and raise money for RHD!
THURSDAY (2/23) Favorite Book Day! Bring a favorite book to school and, if you want, dress
up as a favorite book character!
MONDAY (2/27) Crafternoon: Bookmarks! Come to the PG Public Library to make your own
bookmark from 3:30-4:30pm!

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/83838937165&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1677613894491528&usg=AOvVaw0Eg2z3_suyIIT5Mt6kPpzY


THURSDAY (3/2): Book Swap! Bring a book (or 3) from home to swap for a new-to-you book
(or 3) in the RHD cafeteria during lunch recess!
FRIDAY (3/3): Flashlight Friday Night! Come to the RHD cafeteria from 6:30-7:30pm for a
special hour of family reading fun with special guests. Come in PJs, with a flashlight or
headlamp and any soft items for comfort. Snacks provided.

Message from District Nurse Katrina Powley
Medication Consent - Even for Store Bought/On the Counter Medication
A friendly reminder that a medication consent form should be completed with parent and
healthcare signature for all over-the-counter and prescribed medications given at school. This
includes cough drops and throat lozenges.

Reminder -- Food Allergies

Hello Kindergarten and First Grade Classroom Families,

As a reminder, we have a Kindergarten classmate severely allergic to peanuts as well as First
Grade classmates that are severely allergic to egg and egg products in addition to tree nut and
peanut products. Therefore, they should not be exposed to any egg, tree nut or peanut products in
the classrooms or lunch area in order to avoid life-threatening reactions to these foods requiring
Epi-Pen treatment.
The Kindergarten classmate and First Grade classmates can develop life-threatening allergic
reactions to these products via contaminated hands with both nut and egg remnants which are
rubbed on the eyes, nose, and mouth. To maintain the highest level of safety, all of the
Kindergarten and First classrooms will be compulsory egg, tree nut, and peanut-free classrooms.
No school-based foods containing egg or nut products will be served in any of the Kindergarten
and First Grade classrooms.



Given the importance of ensuring that there is no exposure to egg and nut food products in the
Kindergarten and First Grade classrooms, we request that all Kindergarten and First Grade
classroom families refrain from sending any foods with their child to school which contain peanut,
tree nut or egg ingredients. We understand that this requires an adjustment for families in the
foods that they pack for their students as well as time to plan for alternatives but know that this is
an important implementation to minimize the exposure to life-threatening allergens for students
with nut and egg allergies.

Thank you very much,
Katrina Powley, RN, BSN, CSN
District School Nurse
Pacific Grove Unified School District
kpowley@pgusd.org
Google Voice: (831) 275-5396

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance

If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a field trip, please be sure you are fingerprint cleared with our
district and submit a copy of your COVID vaccine card to the
District Office. To make an appointment at the District Office
please call Kimberly Ortiz at 646-6553.

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Office Reminders...

mailto:kpowley@pgusd.org
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1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Robert Down Birthday Books
This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).

mailto:adeis@pgusd.org
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When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will present a new book in honor of
your child’s birthday. Your child will be the first one to check out and read the book that has been
donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with your child’s name will be affixed
to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.

Birthday Book Club.pdf
Download

280.3 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/62f3de116c79c888013d9d75


ToolboxParentWkshopHandout.pdf
Download

885.8 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/630fe9ce93847660241ef30c


https://www.smore.com/839zs


PTA Newsletter

RHD Yearbooks for SALE!

https://www.smore.com/839zs


Yearbooks are available for sale, please order soon if you’d like one:
https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/Order/SelectJob?
jobNumber=14363223&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=PN_YB_F2
2_DEC&utm_medium=email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=PN_YB_F22_DEC

Orders must be placed by April 17

Don’t miss out on all the events at Robert Down Elementary School. Pre-order your yearbook today
at ybpay.lifetouch.com using your Yearbook ID Code: 14363223.

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/Order/SelectJob?jobNumber=14363223&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=PN_YB_F22_DEC&utm_medium=email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=PN_YB_F22_DEC
http://ybpay.lifetouch.com/








CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters




Robert Down Elementary School
Website: https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
Location: 485 Pine Avenue, Pacific Grove, CA, USA
Phone: (831) 646-6540

https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=485+Pine+Ave,+Pacific+Grove,+CA+93950,+USA&ftid=0x808de14cf9d71551:0x3853d3400243dcd9


2022-23 Pricing Letter to Households.pdf
Download
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BUS-PASSapplication - 22-23.doc
Download

80.5 KBinsert_drive_fileDOC

Allergy Alert Letter K-2.pdf
Download
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RHD November 2022 Brick Fundraiser Fliers.pdf
Download
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Robert Down Elementary School
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